

Hill Avenue Academy

Empower and Entrust

Hill Avenue, Lanesfield, Wolverhampton WV4 6PY

Telephone: 01902 558750

Email: info@hillavenueacademy.com Website: www.hillavenueacademy.com Executive Headteacher: Mr E Hateley Head of School: Miss H Kahlon



Dear parents and carers,

21/09/2020

Re: Guidance for children with possible Coronavirus symptoms

There has been some confusion recently from families about whether or not to send children to school if they are unwell. This is somewhat inevitable due to the colds and other illnesses that generally go around at this time of year, some of which carry the same or similar symptoms to the Coronavirus.

We are not medical experts and can only refer to the guidelines set by the NHS, Department for Education and Public Health England. Please bear in mind that we cannot diagnose children or adults from symptoms described to us. Instead, please follow the direction published by these bodies as set out below.

Main Symptoms

According to the latest NHS guidance (https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid19/symptoms/), the main symptoms of Coronavirus are:

A high temperature

This means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature).

• A new, continuous cough

This means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual).

A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste

This means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal.

Most people with Coronavirus have at least one of these symptoms. This week we have had queries about runny noses, sneezing, stomach aches, diarrhoea or general sickness. Although these are not symptoms of Coronavirus, the confusion comes from the associated raised temperature or new coughs that might also develop.

Action to take

The following is summarised advice taken from publications by the Local Authority, NHS, Public Health England and the Department for Education. It applies to all children and adults:

- 1. If you have possible symptoms of Coronavirus:
- Self-isolate for at least 10 days from when your symptoms started and notify us immediately.
- Arrange to have a test to see if you have Coronavirus, following the link https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/.







- Use the NHS 111 online Coronavirus service https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/ if you are worried about your symptoms or you do not know what to do.
- Do not send your child to school unless they have tested negative or they have waited 10 days from the symptoms developing (14 days if in close contact with a confirmed case). This includes if you are awaiting a test and/or you suspect the symptoms are due to other illnesses.
- The whole household should isolate until you receive the result of the test, including siblings who would normally come to school and who are not showing any symptoms.

2. If you test positive for Coronavirus:

- Notify us immediately.
- Self-isolate for 10 days starting from the day the test was taken.
- Anybody in the household should isolate for 14 days.
- We will contact the Department for Education helpline 0800 046 8687 if there is a confirmed case of Coronavirus in school and will follow the direction given based on the latest public health advice.
- We will inform you if there is a positive case in school. However, we will not contact you about suspected cases to minimise anxiety and confusion.
- If an individual tests positive for Coronavirus, all close contacts (less than 2m apart) may be required to self-isolate. This includes school bubbles.
- Contacts of contacts, eg siblings or friends of a close contact who have not themselves come into contact with the positive individual, are not required to self-isolate.

3. General Procedures:

- If you live with somebody who has symptoms or who has tested positive for Coronavirus then you should self-isolate for 14 days.
- Any child showing symptoms of Coronavirus whilst at school will be required to go home and start self-isolation. Children waiting for a parent or guardian to arrive will be moved to our designated isolation room and supervised by a member of staff wearing the appropriate PPE until picked up.

Please try to avoid calling our office team to ask for advice about what course of action to take if your child has possible Coronavirus symptoms. Not being medical practitioners, I am sure you appreciate that this puts us in a difficult position and our team will only be able to point you towards the summarised guidelines above or the original publications. The following guidance from Public Health England contains further useful advice: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-athome-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection

As ever, thank you for your continued support as we navigate through this ongoing pandemic. We all appreciate your patience working with us.

Warmest wishes

Miss H. Kahlon

Head of School





